Holt Copse Conservation Volunteers
Minutes of the AGM  -  11th April 2013
	Present :
	Juliet Davis, Valerie Davis, Mike Davis, Valerie Givan, Colin Melhuish, John Robinson, Pip Robinson, Sue Farrington, Mike Saynor



	Apologies for Absence :
	Hilary Jenkins, Candy Taylor, Rod Barnard, Liz Read.  



	Minutes :
	The minutes of the previous meeting were available for inspection and accepted as a true record.



	Matters Arising
	Plant Surveys 2012 - Did not take place.
Bat Walk 2012 - Did not take place due to bad weather.

Planting of fruiting trees - It has been suggested by AG that if this is to go ahead that the trees be planted along the woodland edge where the light levels are higher. JR has applied to The Woodland Trust for a suitable tree pack.



	Co-ordinators’ reports

MS

CM
	The Co-ordinators summarised the main activities during the year.  
MS reported on a very successful and varied season. New members had been recruited via the Wokingham Volunteer Fair and financial support had been given by many organisations to the various project we had undertaken. 
The new information board proposed at last years AGM has now been received and installed adjacent to the children's play area. Sponsors will be contacted in order to ascertain if some form of unveiling ceremony would be appreciated.
Construction of the new footbridge was a great team effort and thanks were given to JR for the excellent design, preparation and organisation on the day.

A generous grant from Waitrose has enabled the purchase and planting of 15 medium sized oak trees in The Copse along with two larger specimens (and one tree guard) along Holt Lane. A Waitrose Community Matters (green chip) form has also been submitted.
Good communication with Wokingham Town Council have been maintained through the offices of Rob Vincent. WTC have provided good funding support for the various projects undertaken this year.
Suggestions for possible projects for next season were welcomed.
MS gave thanks to officers CM, PR and MD for their valuable efforts in their various roles.
CM reported that there have been thirteen Saturday work parties this year with a healthy average turn out of around eight members (maximum twelve on two occasions and minimum of four on the day of the WVF) .
The Saturday work parties started off with 1.5 sessions of wood chip spreading followed by eight sessions of coppicing and holly clearance in compartment two. Planting of hazel and oak trees accounted for a further 1.5 sessions. The footbridge construction and information board installation took one session each.
This year due to the constructional projects undertaken the working season was extended into March and April with three additional Saturday work parties.

A number of midweek work parties concentrated on bramble clearance and some coppicing/clearance in Compartment 2.


	Treasurer’s Report
	The Treasurer’s summary of the annual accounts had been circulated earlier and these were accepted. 
HCCV once again received a grant of £475 from WTC, along with further donations from WTC, The Wokingham Society, Waitrose and Wokingham Borough Council for the various projects undertaken during the year. Income was £4.32 in excess of expenditure with a closing balance at the end of the financial year of £99.22 




	Election of Officers :
	The existing officers said they were all prepared to stand again so with no further nominations, were elected en bloc for another year.  They are :-

Coordinators
                        Mike Saynor and Colin Melhuish
Treasurer
                        Mike Davis

Tools Management
            Colin Melhuish 

Refreshments

            Pip Robinson

Notices & Website                  Lao Holland



	Review of Management Plan


	The management plan has been revised for 2013 with new sections for work done since last review. AG has suggested that the addition of a work schedule matrix would be a useful inclusion. This will be considered for the 2013/14 season.



	Bird boxes


	MS reported that the bird boxes were again checked and cleaned during the winter and a record made of which ones were occupied.  Again most had been used, many by tits, but also by tree creepers, nuthatches and an owl. A report has been produced and circulated to members.



	Summer Activities


	MS would organise periodic Plant Walks to monitor the species list within the Copse.

CM would organise a Bat Walk for a suitable evening in June.



	Publicity
	The group will once again attend the Wokingham Volunteer Fair on 12th October. MS has made the necessary arrangements.

CM would liaise with Jack Earnshaw with the aim of refreshing the look and content of the HCCV website.
MS would write to the Wokingham Times and the Joel Park Residents Association before spring arrives with the aim of publicising the wonderful display of wildflowers to be seen in The Copse at this time of year.

VD would contact the Wokingham Times with the aim of including some information about HCCV in the regular club section of the newspaper nearer the time of the start of the 2013/14 season.


	Work parties 2013/14

	CM would schedule Saturday and midweek (Tuesday/Friday) work parties and circulate the chosen dates to members when available.


	AOB


	SF suggested that the main footpath from the Holt Lane lay-by to the play area was in need of some renovation. MS would contact Rob Vincent at WTC to raise this matter.
VD expressed concern that the large felled oak at the top end of The Copse was an unsightly mess. MS advised that Rob Vincent was aware and that it has been agreed that this will be tidied up.

MS generously proposed that he would hold a summer BBQ for HCCV members if there was sufficient interest. It was agreed that this was an excellent idea and that a date in June/July would be set for this event. 

The formal part of the meeting closed, after thanks to Pip & John for hosting the meeting.


	Post meeting  activity

	The evening was rounded off with the screening of a highly entertaining video produced by Liz Reed which documented the building of the footbridge in March. Almost as much fun was had watching our antics on screen (with appropriate sound tracks) as was had on the day itself.
CM also gave an introduction on how to access and navigate the HCCV page at the Flickr photo sharing website.  



Colin Melhuish
15th April 2013
